
Ο ΛΑΤΙΝΟΣ ΠΑΤΡΙΑΡΧΗΣ ΕΙΣ ΙΕΡΟΣΟΛΥΜΑ
ΕΠΙΣΚΕΠΤΕΤΑΙ ΤΟ ΠΑΤΡΙΑΡΧΕΙΟΝ

Τό Σάββατον, 17ην/30ήν Ἰανουαρίου 2021, ὁ Λατῖνος Πατριάρχης εἰς Ἱεροσόλυμα
Μακαριώτατος Pierre Battista Pizzaballa, ἐπεσκέφθη εἰς ἐπίσημον ἐπίσκεψιν
Αὐτοῦ τό Πατριαρχεῖον, συνοδευόμενος ὑπό κληρικῶν Αὐτοῦ.

Τόν Λατῖνον Πατριάρχην ὑπεδέχθη ἡ Α.Θ.Μ. ὁ Πατήρ ἡμῶν καί Πατριάρχης
Ἱεροσολύμων κ.κ. Θεόφιλος μετά Πατέρων Ἁγιοταφιτῶν Ἀρχιερέων καί Ἱερομονάχων.

Ἐπί τῇ ἐπισήμῳ ἐπισκέψει ταύτῃ ὁ Μακαριώτατος προσεφώνησε τόν Μακαριώτατον
Pierre Battista Pizzaballa διά τῆς κάτωθι προσφωνήσεως Αὐτοῦ:

Your Beatitude,

On this occasion of your official visit at the newly appointed Latin
Patriarch of Jerusalem, we welcome you not as a stranger, but as an old and
trusted friend. The news that His Holiness Pope Francis had appointed you as
Latin Patriarch was widely welcomed both by your community and by all who are
committed to the well-being of the Christian presence in the Holy Land.

Saint Paul writes in the First Letter to Timothy:

“I solemnly urge you: proclaim the message; be persistent whether the time is
favourable or unfavourable; convince, rebuke and encourage, with the utmost
patience in teaching… always be sober, endure suffering, do the work of an
evangelist, carry out your ministry fully (2 Tim. 4:1-2, 5).

For many years, first as Custos and then as a Bishop, you have shown yourself
to be a faithful pastor to all those entrusted to your care in the spirit of
these words of Saint Paul. You are deeply familiar with your people at this
place, and we are glad that in you as the new Latin Patriarch we have a
colleague with experience who understands the problems and the challenges
that the Christian communities are facing in our time.

During you time as Custos, and continuing after your appointment as Apostolic
Administrator, the co-operation that has been built between our Brotherhoods
and our communities has produced tangible fruits that have been crucial in
helping us all, deal with the common issues that we are facing in defending
the Christian presence in the Holy Land and safeguarding the integrity of the
Holy Places for the whole world.

We cannot emphasise enough the importance of the mutual trust that has grown
up amongst us. Never before has the co-operation between our communities
proven so effective and productive in our common mission. We cannot forget
the instrumental role that you played in the joint effort in the restoration
of the Church of the Holy Sepulchre, and we thank you for your unwavering
steadfastness in this regard.

The pandemic has only made our mission more complicated and urgent. We have
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greater responsibilities and our mutual respect and co-operation are more
crucial than ever before. We have every confidence that in your role as Latin
Patriarch you will continue to give your best efforts to all that makes for
stronger and even more effective relationships.

As we know, Jerusalem is the womb from which the Church was born, and in our
own time Jerusalem can be the womb from which new efforts for the unity of
the Church may be delivered. Here in Jerusalem, we are a witness of the
authentic spirit of ecumenism, for nowhere else on earth do so many Christian
traditions celebrate together in one place in mutual respect and
understanding and harmony. Each of us has our own traditions, customs, and
culture, and we have a deeper understanding of the true nature of dialogue.
Needless to say, we should also mention the special place that our Anglican
and Lutheran sisters and brothers have in this ecumenical vocation.

The Divine Eucharist is at the heart of the mission of the Church, and we
must never lose our attentiveness to the path to the union of the Churches
for which we pray in every Liturgy that will restore to us the common
Chalice, when once again we shall be able to be co-celebrants together at the
altar. We are aware that we can never be complacent. We must deepen our
communication with each other and sustain this ecumenical spirit in all that
we do.

We congratulate you as you assume your new responsibility in this difficult
time, and we assure you of our prayers and support, as together we place the
safety and security of the Christian presence in our beloved Holy Land and
the Holy Places before all other considerations.

MAY God bless you, and may God bless all the communities entrusted to your
pastoral care.

Thank you.

Ὁ Μακαριώτατος  προσέφερεν εἰς τόν Λατῖνον Πατριάρχην εἰκόνα τοῦ
ἀνακαινισμένου Κουβουκλίου τοῦ Παναγίου Τάφου καί ἔμβλημα τοῦ Πατριαρχείου.

Ἀπαντῶν, ὁ Λατῖνος Πατριάρχης εἶπεν ὅτι «ἦλθον πρό τριακονταετίας εἰς
Ἱεροσόλυμα δι’ ὑπακοήν, ἔπειτα ὡρίσθην νά εἶμαι Κουστωδός τῆς Ἁγίας Γῆς καί
προσφάτως Πατριάρχης εἰς τό Λατινικόν Πατριαρχεῖον εἰς Ἱεροσόλυμα, μή
φιλοδοξῶν διά ταῦτα, ἀλλά δεχόμενος ταῦτα ὡς ὑπακοήν καί οὕτως ἡ Ἱερουσαλήμ
ἐπί τριάκοντα ἔτη ἔχει γίνει ἀναπόσπαστον μέρος τῆς ζωῆς μου. Κατά τά ἔτη
ταῦτα ἐδέχθην τήν συνεργασίαν τῆς Ὑμετέρας Μακαριότητος ὡς σημαντικήν
συμπαράστασιν εἰς τό ἔργον μου καί διά ταῦτα εὐχαριστῶ καί προσβλέπω εἰς τήν
συνέχισιν μιᾶς τοιαύτης συνεργασίας καί διά τήν ὁλοκλήρωσιν τοῦ
ἀνακαινιστικοῦ ἔργου εἰς τόν Πανίερον Ναόν τῆς Ἀναστάσεως».

Ἐκ τῆς Ἀρχιγραμματείας


